MINUTES

Cornell Class of 1965 Officers’ Meeting

Washington, D.C. Marriott Wardman Park Hotel

Saturday, January 30, 2010

Members Present: George Arangio, Barry Cutler, Liz Gordon, Ron Harris, Myron Jacobson, Frank McCreary, Grace Morgenstein, Roberta Tarbell, Sharon Hegarty Williams

Members Participating by Telephone: Glenn Billington, Beth Fowler, Duke Grkovic, Judith Kellner Rushmore, Bob Kessler, Jim Venetos

Members Not Participating: Steve Appell, Marlene Krauss, Arnie Rabinor, Joan Elstein Rogow, Ken Schneider, Terry Kohlreiter Schwartz, Natalie Teich  

Also Present: Susan Doney (Alumni Officer and Advisor for Class of ’65), Rich Glick (University Alumni Fund representative for Class of ’65), Joan Hens Johnson ‘65

The meeting was called to order by Co-Presidents Barry Cutler and Sharon Williams at 2:30 PM

Minutes of the meeting held in Philadelphia on February 7, 2009 had already been approved by email vote, having been distributed and read online.  They are posted on the class website.

Treasurer’s Report  was distributed and read, and discussion ensued regarding the format for comparison between fiscal years.  A revised report was issued and, on motion made and seconded, was approved.  Beth Fowler reported that while our net income is negative $1,059.93, it represents an improvement over last year at this time.  We do incur the bulk of our expenses in the first half of the year, and the bulk of our income at the end of the year.  We have also increased the number of dues-paying members by ten.

Presidents’ Report:

Barry shared a brief letter from Yining Han ’12 Arts and Sciences, who is the recipient of the Class of ’65 scholarship.  Han is from New Jersey and is majoring in China Asia Pacific Studies.  He is interested in “developing digital media in China someday.”  Other items of the President’s Report were discussed under separate agenda headings.

Reunion Report

George reported that our class will be staying in the Town Houses on North Campus, directly across from Robert Purcell Hall.  They are air conditioned!  The accommodations consist of two bedrooms (doubles) sharing a bath and a small living room.  There is a community room at the Town Houses for the class to hang out in and where we will have refreshments and, we hope, a piano.  The tent will be set up right outside for breakfasts and for dancing.  There is also convenient parking.

The cost will be $325 per person for the full weekend.  The registration packet will go out in March.  There will also be a preliminary mailing in February. 

Roberta has arranged for a special, escorted tour of the Johnson Art Museum, led either by Frank Robinson, the Director, or by a curator.  Barry has arranged for Prof. Jim Bell to give us a presentation on the Mars Rover project, for which Cornell is the Chief Investigator in collaboration with the Jet Propulsion Laboratory.  We will be sharing the presentation in Statler Auditorium with the class of ’60.  

Also on the agenda is a tour of the ornithology lab before dinner on Friday.  Dinner will be held at the Ithaca Country Club.

Class Project and Fundraising

Rich Glick from the annual fund participated in this part of the meeting.  We have a tradition of fundraising to support class projects.  He provided data on the history of donations for 45th reunions and explained the distinction between special Reunion contributions and Annual Fund contributions. We discussed some general options for a special 50th Reunion project for the Class in 2015 and will pursue this more thoroughly over the next few years.

Nominating Committee

In accordance with Class By-Laws, a Nominating Committee was proposed to select a slate of Class Officers and Class Council members preparatory to a vote at the Class Meeting at Reunion in June.  Also in accordance with Class By-Laws, two members of the Nominating Committee must be selected from outside the Class Officers and Council.  The proposed Nominating Committee Members are Barry Cutler, Liz Gordon, Sharon Williams, Bob Huret, and Joe Ryan.  On motion made and seconded, the Nominating Committee was approved.  They will elect their own Chair and have 60 days to propose a slate.  Their names will be added to the Class Website to inform the Class about election developments.

By-Laws

In order to facilitate a smoother transition from one set of Class Officers to the next, the following new language (underscored) for the by-laws was proposed to create an office of Immediate Past President.:

Section 1:

“The Class officers shall include President, Immediate Past President, Vice President, Vice Presidents for Communications and Events, respectively, Secretary, Treasurer, Cornell Fund Representative, Webmaster, Class Correspondents, and Reunion Co-Chairs.  Class officers and Class Council members shall be elected at the Class meeting that occurs during the Class reunion in accordance with the procedures described above.”

Section 13 [New]

“An Immediate Past President shall serve as a resource for the Executive Committee and shall perform such tasks as assigned by the President.  The position is open to a Class President only for the one term immediately following his or her term as President and upon the conditions that (1) the President shall have completed his or her full term in office, and (2) shall have informed the Nominating Committee of his or her consent to accept election to the office, provided however, that nothing in the Section shall be read to preclude the Nominating Committee from nominating the outgoing President to another term as President or to another office.”

On motion made and seconded, the amended By-Laws were approved by the required majority.  

The Yeas:

16
George Arangio, Glenn Billington, Barry Cutler, Beth Fowler, Liz Gordon, 




Duke Grkovic, Ron Harris, Myron Jacobson, Bob Kessler, Frank McCreary, 




Grace Morgenstein, Judith Kellner Rushmore, Roberta Tarbell, Natalie Teich, 



Jim Venetos, Sharon Hegarty Williams

The Nays:

1
Ken Schneider

Did Not Participate:
5
Steve Appell, Marlene Krauss, Arnie Rabinor, Joan Elstein Rogow, Terry 



Kohlriter Schwartz

Website Report

A written report was submitted by Ken Schneider.  Work has continued on obtaining and posting “Of Human Interest” stories, with particular interest paid to soliciting articles on the Arts.  Peter Barton has been a big help in this regard.  Among articles planned for the next few months are spotlights on Judge Patricia Williams, Ron Fox, and Steve Itoga.  By last count, there are over 70 “Up Close and Personals.”  Navigation buttons have been inserted relating to Reunion.  There was a discussion of web security issues.

Interim Events

It would be a good idea, and helpful to creating momentum for Reunion, if we each could plan and hold a Spring event.  Myron and Jim will look into for New York and Roberta will look into Philadelphia.  We should also plan on holding Fall events following Reunion.

The meeting was closed with a Thank You to George for working on every Reunion since we graduated!

Next Meeting:  Plans for the 2011 CALC meeting will be announced after a survey is analyzed.

Reunion Dates: June 10-13, 2010

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Liz Gordon

Class of 1965 Secretary

